WE Need Your Help!

Brothers and Sisters,

We hope that this letter finds you all doing well during this experiment we call 2020! It has certainly been a strange and challenging year for all and hope that soon we will all be able to return to a new normal. We are writing you today because the TEXAA and the active Turtles and Doves need your help.
When we started this alumni association over 15 years ago our purpose was very clear. To provide those that pledged the Turtles and the Doves with an experience that went beyond graduation, and to provide the actives with guidance and financial support if and when necessary.
 If you read the newsletters you know that we have been involved with various issues that the actives have found themselves in. We have successfully helped them navigate and overcome the challenges that they have faced, helping to ensure that the Turtles and Dove heritage stood tall at the end of the day. There is now a critical issue that they need help with and we need your help to assist them through this.
As many of you know, Carthage now mandates that all fraternities and sororities provide their own liability insurance. Since the national Greeks already provides this insurance for their actives, this falls totally on the local Greeks. Each Greek organization can buy it on their own, or buy it through the school. In checking we found that the school option was the cheapest. The school option is $113.50 for each student. The Turtle/Dove bill for 2019 was $5300 and the bill for 2020 is $3,000. That is $8,300 in a two-year period that they need to absorb and that is over and above the budget the actives would have in a typical year.
The actives came to the Alumni Association and asked if we could provide financial assistance as they were not prepared for this type of financial liability. Since the insurance requirement is not going away, we asked them to provide a plan that over time would wean them off our financial assistance and have them prepared to pay this 100% in the future.
The actives did come back with a plan that after 3 years would have them paying the entire insurance bill. In that plan they asked us to pay $3,000 for 2019, $1,500 for 2020 and $500 for 2021. The leadership team felt that this was a good plan and we agreed to pay a total of $5,000 over a three-year period.
Be proud. The Alumni Association that you have supported throughout the years is able to step up and contribute in a way that none of us would have imagined over 15 years ago. There is not one other local Greek organization at Carthage that can make that statement. Be proud.
 Now we need your help more than ever as this commitment to the actives drains our funds significantly. We are asking all of our alumni to help your association by making a donation. The most difficult job we have is to ask for donations. When you consider how we were able to assist and impact the actives at this time of need, it makes the ask much easier. Your donation will help put us in a position to be able to support the actives when necessary as we are now and to continue to provide alumni functions.
Every donation counts and helps to continue the Turtle and Dove tradition. Our heritage stands strong and it is because of your past and continued support. 
 You can donate securely via PayPal at tausigmachi.org. Or you can send a check made out to TEXAA and send to:
Harry Flanagan
TEXAA Treasurer
1024 Oaktree Trail
Lake Villa, IL 60046
Remember that we are a 501c3 so your donations can be tax deductible, consult your tax preparer for details.
Our goal is to raise $5,000 by December 31, 2020. Please donate early and donate often! Any funds above our goal of $5,000 will be deposited in the general fund and will be used to support the actives as well as alumni events. 
Thank you for your past and ongoing support. 

Fraternally,

Tau Sigma Chi Alumni Association Executive Board



